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In 10 short months, Leadership Aurora 
class members experience an intensive 
mountain retreat, followed by monthly 
immersion in the best Aurora has to offer: 
medical facilities; educational institutions; 
nonprofit organizations; police and fire 
facilities; the military; city management; 
and more. The class also selects, plans, and 
implements projects designed to give back 
to the community.

The Aurora Chamber of Commerce has 

supported the development of community 
leaders through the Leadership Aurora 
program for 32 years, and while many 
things have changed, the program continues 
to incorporate a laser focus on meeting 
the city’s need for strong, skilled, and 
participatory leadership. The program is 
funded by The Chamber, in-kind donations, 
and class tuition. The Leadership Aurora 
Board steers the program, develops its 
curriculum, and oversees its success. 

Ask a member of this year’s class or 
an alumni of the program about their 
experience - you will be inspired.

The Leadership Aurora class of 
2016 acknowledges the many individuals 
and businesses that provide invaluable 
support to make this one of the most 
outstanding leadership programs in the 
United States. 

Our appreciation goes to the guest 
speakers and personnel who took us 
behind the scenes of organizations 
throughout the city. Gratitude is also 
extended to the Leadership Aurora 
Board, Program Director Rene Simard, 
Assistant Director Mitzi Schindler, and 

the Aurora Chamber of Commerce – for 
collectively cultivating this top-notch 
program. 

As we graduate, we look forward to 
meeting the individuals who will join us 
as Leadership Aurora alumni in the years 
ahead. Together, we will take Aurora 
confidently into the future.

Special thanks to Paul England, 
general manager of Romano’s Macaroni 
Grill at Aurora City Place for providing 
the Graduation dinner, and to Barbara 
Peck for the cover photo of the 2015-

2016 Leadership Aurora Together 
We Are Better class, taken at the 
Breckenridge, CO retreat, September 
2015.

Acknowledgements

Introduction
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A healthy you is important 

to us. We provide top-

notch, quality health care 

when people are sick, 

we also encourage 

everyone to take advantage 

of some of the best 

prevention programs and 

services around.

We’re here to spread 

healthy working, living, and 

playing in Colorado.

BETTER HEALTH.

BRIGHTER LIGHT.

kp.org

60332512_15_AuroraChamberAd_CO_x1.indd   1 5/20/15   11:49 AM

| www.a-p.com 

innovate.  col laborate.  outperform.
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Congratulations Leadership Aurora 
class of 2015/2016!  Our journey 
began 10 months ago when many 
of us met for the first time at our 
retreat in Breckenridge.  From 
that first meeting, we immediately 
went to work, organizing effective 
committees and planning our 
projects.  Over the past 10 months, 
we have attended class sessions 
together, collected and donated 
items to Aurora non-profits, 
supported Aurora events, organized 
successful fundraisers, completed 
service projects, raised $11,756.00 dollars for the 
7/20 Memorial Foundation, and shared stories and 
made lasting friendships at our social events.  We 
have completed an amazing journey together, and 
you should be justly proud of our class and the 
contributions each of you have made!     

We may now count ourselves as Leadership Aurora 
alumni, and our class as part of a long tradition.  In 
the tradition of leadership classes everywhere, we 
have jokingly referred to our class as the “best 
class ever,” and enjoyed a friendly competition 
with the classes before us.  However, what does it 
really mean to be the “best class ever,” or perhaps 
a better question is have we been a successful 
class?  If we have been successful as a class, what 

does that success look like?  Is 
success a matter of checking 
boxes, completing community 
explorations, attending class 
sessions, or is success the 
collecting of donations, organizing 
fundraisers, and completing 
projects?  If so, how many 
items donated, dollars raised, 
and projects completed equals 
success?  

I believe that our class has 
been very successful.  We have 

accomplished many things.  Together we have 
donated thousands of items, raised thousands 
of dollars, and completed many projects, but 
our success as a class is much more than those 
accomplishments.  We are successful, because we 
came together as a class, dared to do great and 
meaningful things, and we have worked hard to be 
our best selves.  Perhaps most importantly, we also 
discovered that each of us can make a difference 
should we choose to do so, and that we are better 
together.  Working together there are few problems 
a group of daring and dedicated people cannot 
overcome.   

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your 
president.  It has truly been a privilege and an honor 

to serve you. Thank you to our class committee 
chairs, vice chairs, and the many class members who 
gave their time and talents to our class.  Thank you 
Rene Simard, Chamber staff, and the Leadership 
Aurora Board for your hard work and dedication.  
Rene has been a constant and supportive presence.  
The Chamber staff have always been there to help 
our class be successful, and without the planning, 
organization, and support of the Leadership Board, 
our class would not have been possible.  Thank you 
for your service!   

Justin Clark
Class President 
Leadership Aurora 2016 

On September 17, 2015, 38 of 
Aurora’s finest leaders headed to 
Beaver Run Resort in Breckenridge, 
CO to begin their amazing 
adventure.  As people arrived and 
checked in you could see their 
excitement, nerves, and curiosity 
of what the weekend had in store. 
Little did they know, or did the 
board know, what a special class 
they would become.

At the retreat, committees were 
created, and the class president was 
selected, Justin Clark.  Justin was 
tasked with leading a very impressive group and 
also the largest leadership class that had ever been 
assembled.  This would prove to be not a challenge 
but a blessing as they took the extra hands and 
showed their ambition immediately.

The Newsletter Committee delivered its first 
newsletter within a record time of three weeks 
after the retreat and sent out an engaging 
write up every month. Then came the Project 
Committee who was ready to make an everlasting 
mark on Aurora.  The Project Committee lead a 
very successful campaign working with multiple 
organizations such as the Asian Pacific Development 

Center, Comitis Center, 
Downtown Visual Arts —
benefitting the children who 
attend DAVA programs 
every week, Vintage Theater 
Productions, Relay for Life 
and many others.  Their 
innovative leadership created 
the Ebay online auction 
for the 7/20 memorial 
foundation.  With the hard 
work and dedication they 
raised almost $12,000 to 
support this very special 
cause.  

The Leadership Aurora program creates awareness, 
community development but also lifelong 
friendships.  This class showed their genuine 
support of each other as a group and for individual 
accolades.  Papa and Farrah both received public 
acknowledgement for what great accomplishments 
they have made for our city, and the first people 
cheering for them were their classmates.  The class 
of 2016 has been a unified team that made moves 
that were meaningful and deliberate.  I would 
encourage this class to let this program be the 
beginning not the end.

As I conclude, I will remind you of the advice you 
were given from the start, “This year will pass very 
quickly, you will get what you put into the program.  
Have no regrets.”  I’ll share one last piece of advice, 
remember how this feels to be a part of something 
bigger than ourselves and how it affects the others 
around us.   We all send positive or negative ripples 
throughout the world, let your ripple inspire others.  
Thank you to the Class of 2016 for allowing me to 
share your year, it has truly been a pleasure.

With respect,

Michael J. Garcia 
Leadership Aurora  
Board Chairman 2016

Board Chair

Class President
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Greg Baker
City of Aurora – Water
15151 E. Alameda Pkwy.
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-739-7081
Cell: 720-278-1299
gbaker@auroragov.org

Marissa Banker
Colorado Technical University
3151 S. Vaughn Way
Aurora, CO 80014
Ph.: 303-632-2336
Cell: 303-641-3606
mbanker@coloradotech.edu

Rachel Banks
Adams County Workforce
3155 N. Chamber Rd. 
Aurora, CO 80011
Ph.: 303-375-2982
Cell: 720-339-4803
rbanks@adcogov.org

David Barber
Re/Max Unlimited
3300 S. Parker Rd., Ste. 100
Aurora, CO 80014
Ph.: 303-671-3037
djbarber@comcast.net

Maureen Barker (Secretary)
Citywide Banks
13731 E. Mississippi Ave.
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-365-3600
barker@citywidebanks.com

Randy Berner 
(Immediate Past Chair)
Adolfson & Peterson
797 Ventura St.
Aurora, CO 80011
Ph.:  303-363-7101
Cell:  303-829-1610
rberner@a-p.com

Cassidee Carlson
Aurora Police Dept.
15001 E. Alameda Pkwy.
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-739-1805
Cell: 720-837-5206
ccarlson@auroragov.org

Denise Denton
Aurora Health Access
11419 E. Cimmarron Dr.
Englewood, CO 80111
Ph.: 303-941-0181
Cell: 303-941-0181
ddenton@aurorahealthaccess.org

Gigi de Gala
Nelnet 
3015 S. Parker Rd.
Aurora, CO 80014
Ph.: 303-696-5513
Cell: 720-401-9873
Gigi.degala@nelnet.net

Antoinette Dow
Providers’ Resource Clearinghouse
14500 E. 35th Pl.
Aurora, CO 80011
Ph.: 303-962-2270
Cell: 720-281-5038
antoinettedow@aumhc.org

Sarah Ellis (Vice Chair)
Lutheran Medical Center
8300 W. 38th Ave. 
Wheat Ridge, CO 80033
Ph.: 303-403-3059
Cell: 720-280-5820
ellissarah@comcast.net
sarah.ellis@sclhs.net

Jennifer Evans
Advantage Security Inc.
13693 E. Iliff Ave, Suite 200
Aurora, CO 80014  
Ph.: 303-755-4407
Cell: 720-333-3287   
jevans@advantagesecurityinc.com

Mike Garcia
City of Aurora – Fire Dept.
15151 E. Alameda Pkwy.
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-326-8990
rgarcia@auroragov.org

Mike Garcia (Chair)
Hurricane Grill & Wings
8025 W. Bowles Ave.
Littleton, CO 80123
Ph.: 303-573-8000
Cell: 720-839-7574
mgarcia@hgwcolorado.com

Donna Greeley
1626 S. Nutmeg
Bennett, CO 80102
Cell: 303-250-3945
donnagreeley431@gmail.com

Christina Grooms
510 S. Aspen St., Suite 250E
Buckley AFB, CO 80011
Ph.: 720-847-6881
Cell: 303-552-7856
christina.grooms@us.af.mil 

Josh Hensley
Aurora Public Schools
15701 E. 1st Ave., Ste. 206
Aurora, CO  80011
Ph.: 303-365-7812
jdhensley@aps.k12.co.us

Christy Jones
DPRA, Inc.
Rocky Mountain Arsenal
6550 Gateway Rd.
Commerce City, CO 80022
Ph.: 303-289-0317
Cell: 720-490-5234
Christy.jones@dpra.com

Amy Kusek
Energy Outreach Colorado
225 E. 16th Ave. Ste. 200
Denver, CO 80203
Ph.: 303-226-5057
Cell: 303-601-7266
akusek@EnergyOutreach.org

Erika Matich         
University of Colorado 
Cancer Center          
13001 E. 17th Pl., Mailstop F434 
Aurora, CO 80045
Ph.: 303-724-0114
Cell: 303-263-7213      
erika.matich@ucdenver.edu

Dave Mittan 
FirstBank
2300 S. Havana St. 
Aurora, CO 80014
Ph.: 303-696-2901
Cell: 303-880-1647
Dave.mittan@efirstbank.com

Laura Noe
Coldwell Banker  
Residential Brokerage
4785 S. Helena Way
Aurora, CO 80015
Ph.: 303-409-1300
Cell: 720-339-9392
Realsmith1@gmail.com

Debra Scarpella
Goodwill Industries of Denver
6850 N. Federal Blvd.
Denver, CO 80221
Ph.: 720-495-7495
Cell: 303-521-8029
dscarpella@goodwilldenver.org

Mitzi Schindler 
(Assistant Program Director)
Aurora Chamber of Commerce
14305 E. Alameda Ave., Ste. 300
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-344-1500
Cell: 303-990-4515
Mitzi.schindler@aurorachamber.org

Rene Simard
(Program Director)
Aurora Chamber of Commerce
14305 E. Alameda Ave., Ste. 300
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-344-1500
Direct line: 303-365-4923
Rene.simard@aurorachamber.org

Steve Sundberg
Legends of Aurora Sports Grill
13690 E. Iliff Ave. 
Aurora, CO 80014
Ph.: 303.671.0560
Cell: 303.525.6659 
legends.aurora@att.net

Michael Tapp
Aurora Mental Health Center
14301 E. Hampden Ave.
Aurora, CO 80014
Ph.: 303 617-2400
MichaelTapp@aumhc.org

Sarah Young
City of Aurora, Water Department
15151 E. Alameda Pkwy.
Aurora, CO 80012
Phone: 303-739-7279
Cell: 303-908-8945
syoung@auroragov.org

Gary Wheat
Visit Aurora
15151 E. Alameda Pkwy., Ste. 5200
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-326-8698
Cell: 303-845-2604
garywheat@visitaurora.com

Michelle Wolfe  
City of Aurora
15151 E. Alameda Pkwy. #5900
Aurora, CO 80012
Ph.: 303-739-7124
Cell: 303-927-8620
mwolfe@auroragov.org

Leadership Aurora Board
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Opening Retreat

Our time in Breckenridge was a real bonding 
experience for the class.  We learned to work 
with our different communication styles, 
and to put trust in each other.  The message 
was clear: together we are stronger and can 
accomplish great things.  

— Catherine Trouth
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“Leadership Aurora (LA) sets the stage for community action.  Through 
various class projects, LA participants are challenged and empowered to 
unite and make a difference.”

— Chad Nielsen

A few class members spent 
their day helping the staff 
and students of DAVA paint, 
and assist with many of their 
renovation projects.  

After an inspiring Community Day, the class 
determined what their first project would 
be and collected 747 pairs of socks  and 

over 100 pairs of gloves to donate to local 
homeless shelters.

The Leadership Aurora Class of 2016 committed themselves in 
helping the families of victims from the 2012 Aurora Theater 
Shooting, to help raise additional funds for the future memorial 
garden.  The class set up an online silent auction, along with 
collecting donations directly to the fundraiser site, successfully 
raising $11,756, pulling off a record for Leadership Aurora 
fundraising, on a single class project!

Class Projects
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Class Profiles

Colorado Technical University 
jadams@coloradotech.edu

Hometown: Parker, CO 

Education: BS - Business/Acct - Kansas State 
University; University of Phoenix

“Great program that not only teaches you about 
Aurora, but also teaches you ways to give back.”

John Adams

Kaiser Permanente
Rafael.J.Almagro@KP.org

Hometown: Glastonbury, CT

Education: BA - History, Salve Regina 
University; Masters - Public Health, 
University of Denver

“It’s been a privilege and honor to be a part of 
Leadership Aurora class of 2015 - 2016. Through 
the program my knowledge and esteem of the City 
and the community has increased tremendously. 
It’s amazed me how much our class has made a 
difference in the community and I’m proud to be 
associated with the program and my wonderful 
classmates.”

Rafael (R.J.) Almagro

Aurora Police Department 
camsler@auroragov.org

Hometown: Colorado Springs, CO

Education: Metro State University; Kaplan 
University

“Leadership Aurora was an amazing 
experience. I gained a vast knowledge about 
this great city and I met so many great people 
dedicated to making Aurora a better place.”  

Chris Amsler

Community College  
of Aurora 
kyla.antony@ccaurora.edu

Hometown: Kirk, CO 

Education: M.Ed - Texas Tech; PhD, ABD - 
Texas Tech

“Leadership Aurora has been a wonderful 
experience!  I have learned so much about the City 
of Aurora and ways individuals can contribute to 
the success and growth of the community.  Meeting 
my classmates and learning about what they do 
and what they are passionate about inspired me 
to improve myself and to give more in what I do.  I 
learned that Aurora is a wonderful city made up of 
outstanding citizens who work hard to continually 
improve on and develop a positive image of our 
city.”

Kyla Antony
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High Point Church 
Brian@highpointchurch.us

Hometown: Denver, CO 

Eduation: M.Ed - Azusa Pacific University; 
PhD, ABD - University of Phoenix

“This is one of the best things I have 
done with my life.  I can now serve in 
better ways.”

Brian Arnold

Aurora Mental Health Center 
sarahavrin@aumhc.org

Hometown: Golden, CO 

Education: BS - Colorado State University; MS, 
Ph.D - Washington State University

“Leadership Aurora has given me a whole 
new perspective on Aurora as a city.  I have 
learned something new and unexpected every 
month, have met a great group of people and 
have had a wonderful time doing it.”

Sarah Avrin

Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital
Sandra.Bond@Healthonecares.com

Hometown: Lawler, IA 

Education: BSN - Regis University
“I am so grateful to Leadership Aurora.  This 
program has allowed me to explore the city in 
ways that most people would never see.  I enjoyed 
every class day and I look forward to the lasting 
friendships I have made.”

Sandra Bond

Capron Law, LLC 
rene@capronlawllc.com

Hometown: Denver, CO 

Education: BS - Clarkson University; JD - 
University of Denver

“Great experiences and so privileged to 
meet the leaders of the community.”

René Capron

InnovAge Greater Colorado 
PACE - Chambers Center 
gabycardwell@comcast.net

Hometown: Denver, CO

Education: Colorado Womens College; 
Colorado State University

“I was touched by the team spirit, the sincere 
desire to make a difference, and the care 
and support our class had for each other.”

Gabrielle Cardwell
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Visit Aurora 
justinclark@visitaurora.com

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Education: BA - English Literature, 
University of Colorado, Denver

“For me the lasting impact of our Leadership 
Aurora class is recognizing the amazing things 
that can be accomplished when a small group 
of motivated people work together.  Our class 
has far exceeded what we set out to do, and 
reinforced my belief that nearly anything can be 
accomplished when we listen to others, strive to 
be our best selves, and attempt great things.”

Justin Clark

African Leadership Group 
papamdia@gmail.com

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Eduation: Law - University Cheikh 
Anta Diop

“Best class ever, I got to learn how the 
city operates”

Papa Dia

Aurora Public Schools - 
District Office 
cdukes@aps.k12.co.us

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Eduation: BA - Colorado Mesa University; 
MA - University of Colorado Boulder

“ Amazing opportunity to learn about the city 
and partnership”

Charles Dukes

Mile High Spine and Sport
drryan@milehighspineandsport.com

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Eduation: BA - University of Colorado 
Boulder; DC - National University of 
Health Sciences

“Leadership Aurora has been an inspirational experience 
starting with our first retreat to our last community 
outreach.  I am still in awe of how many committed 
people I have met that are working hard to make 
the world a better place. The ability of Leadership 
Aurora to bring people together in the community to 
educate, spread awareness, and to help others is truly 
unparalleled. I would highly recommend the program to 
anyone trying to make positive changes in their lives and 
the lives of others”

Ryan Dunn

Southlands Shopping Center 
morgangerdes13@gmail.com

Hometown: Waterloo, IA

Education: BA - Communications 
Arts, Public Relations & 
Organization, Waterburg College 
Iowa

“First of all, the Leadership Aurora Class of 2015-2016 
is THE BEST class ever! This experience opened my eyes 
to what goes on behind the scenes in the City of Aurora 
and let me tell you, Aurora is a great place to be. The 
projects and classes are so educational and informative. 
As someone new to the area it was a great way for me 
to learn about the city that I now call home. The Aurora 
Chamber has done an outstanding job creating this 
class and they really care about its future by listening to 
your thoughts on how to improve this already fantastic 
program. I can’t wait to see what the future holds for this 
class, this program, and the awesome City of Aurora!”

Morgan Gerdes
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Aurora Public Schools 
Education Foundation 
jegrimm@aps.k12.co.us

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Education: BA - English, Metropolitan State and 
University of Denver

“Good times, great people, amazing 
leaders.”

Jay Grimm

Retired Cherry Creek Schools 
tom.isaacson55@gmail.com

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Education: BA - Theater, University 
of Northern Colorado; BA - English 
Certification, Metropolitan State University; 
MA - Education Technology, University of 
Colorado-Denver

“Every day is a treat.  The learning, friends and 
experiences can’t be beat.”

Tom  Isaacson

Kevin Carlson Golf LLC 
jenjust22@hotmail.com

Hometown: Ft. Lauderdale, FL

Education: BS - Social Work, Colorado State 
University; Med - University of Nothern 
Colorado, Denver

“Whatever you are, be a good one….in 
A-Town!”

Jen Just

Outback Steakhouse - Abilene 
St. kristinkleinholz@
outback.com

Hometown: Parker, CO 

Education: BS - Restaurant & Resort 
Management, Colorado State University

“I encourage anyone who is interested in all 
of the great organizations that make Aurora 
a great city to live and work in, to participate 
in Leadership Aurora. It has given me a better 
understanding and appreciation for all that these 
organizations do to make Aurora great.”

Kristi Kleinholz

City of Aurora - 
City Clerk’s Office
kgoldman@auroragov.org

Hometown: St. Louis, MO 

Education: BA - Univeristy of Illinois, Urbana; 
Master of Library Science, University of 
Texas, Austin

“Aurora has amazing people and amazing 
resources.  The reputation of Aurora is sorely 
underappreciated.”

Karen Goldman
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Auto Pros, LLC 
auroraautopros@comcast.net

Hometown: Kearney, NE 

Education: Heritage College

“Leadership Aurora has unveiled so much about 
my city and the various ways that I, my family, and 
our business can get involved. The program has 
led to both personal and business growth which 
inspires me to continue exploring, supporting, and 
celebrating Aurora! I am eternally grateful for the 
scholarship I received that made it possible for me 
to be part of Leadership Aurora!”

Reneé Leon

Procurement Technical 
Assistance Colorado 
k.lobdell@coloradoPTAC.org

Hometown: Pittsburgh, CO 

Education: BA - Speech 
Communication, University of 
Pittsburg, PA; MSA - Business 
Administration, Central Michigan 
University

“The program opens awareness to 
community integration and support from 
every resource, both public and private.  
The best experience to encourage civic 
involvement.”

Kathryn Lobdell

Advantage Security, Inc. 
nlawonn@advantagesecurityinc.com

Hometown: Colorado Springs, CO 

Education: Some College

“Leadership Aurora has been one of the most 
enjoyable, rewarding and eye opening experiences 
of my life. The knowledge we gained and the people 
we met that work hard every day to make Aurora a 
better place are incredibly inspiring.  This program has 
made me look hard at what I am doing to make this 
world a better place for all. I will carry this experience 
with me for many years to come. I truly encourage 
everyone to get involved with this program and realize 
that you have the power to make changes to your 
community.”

Noah Lawonn

Aurora Public Schools - Vista Peak 
crlyle@aps.k12.co.us

Hometown: Denver, CO 

Education: BA - Social Science, 
Colorado State University; MA - 
Education Administration, University 
of Phoenix

“Wonderful program that increased my knowledge 
of the incredible capacities of people who work 
and reside in Aurora!  I loved the people and the 
experience.”

Craig Lyle

Aman STEAM Academy 
farrah@amansteamacademy.org

Hometown: Vicksburg, MS 

Education: BS - Biology Pre-Medicine, 
Xavier University of Louisiana; MPH - 
Public Health, Tulane University School 
of Public Health; MA ED - Educational 
Leadership & Supervision, University 
of Phoenix 

“This experience has caused me to better 
appreciate the community in which I live and to 
form friendships with some of the most amazing 
people in Aurora.”

Farrah Martin
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Aurora Small Business 
Development Center 
mmcgille@auroragov.org

Hometown: Kansas City, MO 

Education: BA - Political Science and BA - 
Media (Radio,TV, Film), University of Kansas

“This program affords participants a wonderful 
immersion into the key leadership in the City of 
Aurora and a network of business, government, 
medical, non-profit, social services and 
Chamber leaders to call upon for collaboration 
partnerships.”

Marcia McGilley

Aurora Chamber of Commerce
tamara.mohamed@
aurorachamber.org

Hometown: Montreal, QC 

Education: BA - Jounalism/Public Relations 
& Advertising / Speech Communications, 
University of Northern Colorado; M.Ed - 
Adult Education in Training & Management, 
Jones International University

“I have lived in Aurora pretty much my whole 
life and have never learned so much about the 
city, in such a short amount of time.  I have 
always been involved in my community, but 
never like this!  The unique and once-in-a-lifetime 
experiences have been priceless.  I am also 
thankful for the opportunity to be surrouded by 
so many community leaders. It’s amazing what 
we can do as a team with a little bit of inspiration 
and determination! Leadership Aurora has truly 
changed my life!”

Tamara Mohamed

Wagner Equipment Co.
cnielsen@wagnerequipment.com

Hometown: Ruidoso, New Mexico

Education: BS - Businses Adminstration, 
New Mexico State University; MBA - 
Business, University of New Mexico

“Community involvement is a choice and 
Leadership Aurora paves the way.”

Chad Nielsen

City of Aurora - Mayor &  
City Council 
creed@auroragov.org

Hometown: Cleveland, OH 

Education: BS - Political Science; Masters - 
Public Administation

“Leadership Aurora is an amazing experience.  I 
learned so much about the city of Aurora and 
met some really cool people.  I use the saying, 
“Create an Awesome Day!” as a tag line on my 
emails.  Thank you Leadership Aurora for helping 
me to create awesome days!”

Chanell Reed

Adolfson & Peterson 
Construction 
cmayer44@hotmail.com

Hometown: Wakonda, South Dakota

Education: BS - Construction 
Management, South Dakota State 
University

“Awesome experience! Leadership Aurora 
exposed me to a behind the scenes look at the 
community.”

Cole  Mayer
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Aurora Fire Department 
jrockwel@auroragov.org

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Education: BS - Fire Protection 
Engineering; MA - Management & 
Leadership

“Leadership Aurora has shown me that Aurora is an 
exceptional city.  From the current/future leaders 
I have met through the program to the diversity 
of the city cannot be matched by any city/town in 
the state.  This leadership/diversity covers not only 
includes types of people, but languages, jobs and 
opportunities. This leadership/diversity will allow 
Aurora to continue to grow through out the coming 
years.”

Joe Rockwell

FirstBank 
ksenia.shishkovskaja@efirstbank.com

Hometown: Kohtla - Järve 

Education: BS - Finance, Metropolitan 
State University

“Leadership Aurora gave me a rare opportunity 
to get an up-close-and-personal experience 
with the city’s vital “organs” – Fire, Police, 
Health Care, Education, and City Council. 
Every session was enlightening and inspiring 
and made me realize that every single person 
can make a difference in his/her community.”

Ksenia Shishkovskaja

Aurora Sister Cities 
kshorb@auroragov.org

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Education: BA - German & International 
Affairs, University of Colorado Boulder; 
MA - International Studies, University of 
Colorado Denver - Josef Korbel School 
of International Studies; J.D. - University 
of Denver, Sturm College of Law

“Leadership Aurora introduced me to my 
hometown in a way no other experience 
could! It has made me proud to be an 
Auroran!”

Karlyn Shorb

Nelnet
brian.sowl@nelnet.net

Hometown: Aurora, CO  

Education: BA - Colorado State 
Univesity; MA - Bellevue University

“Great learning experience that makes 
me proud to be born, raised, and live in 
Aurora.”

Brian Sowl

Community College of Aurora 
Catherine.Trouth@CCAurora.edu

Hometown: Huntington, WVA

Education: BA - University of Colorado, 
Colo Spgs; MA - University of Colorado 
Boulder; Partial Ph.D - University of 
Denver

“One of my goals for Leadership Aurora 
was to make a deeper connection to Aurora, 
where I both live and work.  This experience 
has surpassed my expectations, providing me 
connections out to amazing people and the 
many strong institutions and businesses that 
make up our community.”

Catherine Trouth
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City of Aurora -  
Community Relations 
mayawheeler42@gmail.com

Hometown: Boulder, CO 

Education: BS - University of Colorado, 
Boulder; MA, MBA, Master - Health Admin, 
Webster University

“Leadership Aurora is enlightening, invigorating 
and informative. The impact of this class has been 
profound. It has allowed me to see the City of 
Aurora in a different perspective. Did you know 
we have Bald Eagles off 6th Ave. near Buckley 
Air Force Base? Leadership Aurora far exceeded 
my expectations. I knew to expect something 
special, but it was far more than I imagined and so 
energizing!”

Maya Wheeler

Community Advocate 
williams.judithjayne@gmail.com

Hometown: Sioux City, IA 

Education: BS - Business Admin. and 
Management, Univeristy of Phoenix

“The Leadership Aurora Team has given me a boost 
in my ability to connect with our community and 
broaden my understanding of the challenges we face 
in Aurora as well as the resources available to meet 
some of these challenges. The greatest impact will 
come when we can look beyond our narrow interests 
as individuals and each find our way to fulfil our 
calling to strengthen the greater community with the 
unique combination of talents and skills we each have. 
I am thankful that I have had the opportunity to work 
alongside everyone in this class and I look forward to 
the response to this challenge to strive for excellence 
in all aspects of life, and to make Aurora an even 
better place where all can thrive.”

Judith Williams

Community Re-Entry Place 
Inside/Out 
crp.insideout@gmail.com

Hometown: Parker, CO 

Education: BA - Religious Sudies, minor in 
Addictions Chaplancy

“Leadership Aurora has been one of the most 
amazing opportunities of my life and career. It has 
been a wonderful journey of learning, exploring 
and becoming a more engaged and knowledgeable 
citizen of Aurora Colorado. As a Non-Profit Founder 
I am blessed to be a part of a growing community 
and city. Thank you Leadership Aurora!”

Deb Winans

Pickens Technical College 
elward@aps.k12.co.us

Hometown: Las Vegas, NV 

Education: BA - Communications, University 
of Nevada Las Vegas; MA - Education 
Leadership, Regis University; Ed.D Candidate - 
University of Denver

“The best experience of my professional 
life.  A great way to be a bigger part of our 
community.”

Eric Ward
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CONGRATULATIONS 
Leadership Aurora Grads!

www.ccaurora.edu

CONGRATULATIONS 
Leadership Aurora Grads!

www.ccaurora.edu
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“Community Day was an inspiring day for the 
entire Leadership Aurora class.  We started together 
listening to inspiring stories, and we ended by 
coming together for a poverty simulation.  We 
explored various community organizations including 
the Aurora Strong Resilience Center that was created 
to support 7/20 survivors; local theater organizations 
that provide children and adults with artistic outlets; 
mental health and children’s medical support 
organizations that support families in times of crisis; 
outreach projects that are faith based support for 
refugee and immigrants; and organizations that 
support our furry four-legged friends.  We have some 
amazing organizations in Aurora.  As community 
leaders, we can always find a way to support these 
organizations.” 

— René Capron

Community Day 

“All America City Day was an information-packed day! We 
learned about the city’s three-year strategic plan, Aurora’s 
economic growth, and had the chance to participate in a mock 
city council meeting after which Mayor Steve Hogan critiqued 
our performances (we did well!). The class was also given a 
tour of the newest RTD light rail line and learned about the 

plans for new TOD projects. We wrapped up 
our day at the Griswald Water Treatment Plant 
to see how Aurora maintains award-winning 
water. Overall, the day made me appreciate 
my city even more and I am thrilled to see that 
Aurora’s future is looking GOOD!”

— Renée Leon

All America City Day
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“People rely on the media daily to learn about what is happening in 
their communities and around the world.  There is a lot of news to 
report, and determining what is newsworthy is not always easy.  It was a 
unique experience to get behind the scenes of 9News and Aurora TV and 
understand all of the aspects that go into delivering the news.  The class 
had a lot of fun taking pictures behind the news anchor station and in 
the 9News Backyard.  We also really enjoyed doing a mock interview on 
camera and playing various roles; we have a lot of talent in our class! It has 
been wonderful learning about the City of Aurora, and while many news 
stations report on news that can seem negative, Aurora TV likes to focus 
their news on all of the great things happening in Aurora, and showing off 

its welcoming community.”

— Tamara Mohamed

Media Day

“Education Day showed us just how much education has evolved, and 
how students learn to apply their learning to real world problems.  We 
learned about the incredible projects that students are involved in, such 
as sending experiments up on NASA’s zero gravity plane (at Smoky 
Hill High School), working directly with health care professionals at 
the Anschutz campus of the University of Colorado (at Aurora Central 
High School), and participating in large, realistic disaster management 
exercises that encompass first responders across the Denver Metro 
area (at Community College of Aurora).  We saw how the professionals 

Education Day

working in education are dedicated and passionate, and 
the students we met are engaged and excited to share 
their experiences.  I work at the Community College 
of Aurora, and I was impressed with the variety of 
programming offered by our high school partners, and 
the passion with which their students embrace learning 
opportunities.” 

— Catherine Trouth
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“Leadership Aurora Health Care Day provided a great 
opportunity for class participants and executives from the 
city’s world class healthcare system to come together to 
have in-depth dialogue on current healthcare legislation 
and issues pertinent to Aurora and the State of Colorado.  
This gave us the exposure to be better informed leaders, 
and encourage greater involvement in the community.”

— Maya Wheeler

Healthcare Day

“Military day was a great view of all the different aspects of 
the armed forces that are housed on Buckley Air Force Base.  It 
gave all of us classmates a better understanding of what Buckley 
Air Force does not only for just Aurora, but for the state and 
worldwide.  Buckley Air Force and all of their tenants are a very 
integral part to making Aurora a great city.”

— Kristi Kleinholz

Military Day
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“Citizens learn about law enforcement generally in one of two 
ways:  either by direct contact with the police, which means 
something terrible has occurred, or through articles appearing 
in the media.  So the fact that we had the opportunity to go 
behind the scenes to get a first-hand look at what it takes to be 
a police officer was a once-in-a-lifetime experience.  The most 
lasting impression I received from Police Day was that every 
police officer we met showed great pride in the work they do 
and in the Aurora Police Department.  Aurora citizens are truly 
lucky to have such a dedicated and professional group of police 

officers protecting them every single day.”

— Karen Goldman

Police Day

“Fire Day was awesome!  We 
learned about the amazing work 
Aurora firefighters do, from crime 
scene investigation to fire science.  
The afternoon was action packed 
with thermal imaging, bucket 
rides and more.  I have a greater 
appreciation for the training and 
work that they do.  Thank you 
Aurora firefighters for being the 
hardest working team in the nation!”

— Sandra Bond

Fire Day
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2066 S. Abilene St. Aurora, CO 80014 

303.695.9600 

Congratulations  

Leadership Aurora  

Class of 2016! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Aurora Chamber of Commerce is an action-
oriented membership organization that serves as the 

leading business voice in the Eastern Metro area.  
For our members, we seek to provide  

access, advocacy, and influence.  
Community First, Business Always.   

  

TThhee  CChhaammbbeerr  pprroovviiddeess  eexxppeerriieenncceess  yyoouu  ccaann’’tt  ffiinndd  aannyywwhheerree  eellssee 

Congratulates  
Leadership Aurora  

Class of 2016!! 

The Aurora Police Department and  
Volunteers in Policing (VIPs) -  

 

Congratulates Leadership Aurora  
Graduates on your special day! 

 

The Aurora Police Department always  
welcomes citizens who are interested in volunteering and 
strengthening the bond between police and the community.  
If interested in volunteering, please contact the APD Volunteer 
Coordinator at 303-739-6346 or email ajacson@auroragov.org 
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HAMSTER FARM FUN 
FOR ALL YOUR HAMSTER NEEDS 
  

ZOO Hours: 10am – 4pm 

WE LOVE OUR WATER!! 

 

www.notarealcompany.com 

The Aurora Police Department and  
Volunteers in Policing (VIPs) -  

 

Congratulates Leadership Aurora  
Graduates on your special day! 

 

The Aurora Police Department always  
welcomes citizens who are interested in volunteering and 
strengthening the bond between police and the community.  
If interested in volunteering, please contact the APD Volunteer 
Coordinator at 303-739-6346 or email ajacson@auroragov.org 
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Class Committees

Social Committee

Yearbook Committee

Pay It Forward 
Committee

Photography Committee

Graduation Committee

Newsletter Committee
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Socials

Royal Hiltop Social

The Rock Social

Two22 Brew Social

Legends of Aurora Sports Grill Social
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The Leadership 
Aurora Golf 
Tournament has been 
a signature fundraising 
event of the Aurora 
Chamber of Commerce 
for 18 years. The 
monies raised from 
the tournament help 
support the Leadership 
Aurora program that annually introduces class 
members to a variety of information about, and 
resources for, the Aurora community. Because of 
generous sponsors of this Pay it Forward event, 
The Chamber is able to give financial assistance to 
incoming applicants, as well as fund the team building 
retreat that is so vital to the success of the program 

and its participants.

There are many ways to participate in the 
tournament, from volunteering to a variety 
of sponsorship options.  See details at http://
www.aurorachamber.org/leadership-aurora/
golf-tournament or contact naomi.colwell@
aurorachamber.org or rene.simard@aurorachamber.
org

Special thanks to our premier sponsor for 
2015-16:

Fundraising

Nuggets Game Fundraiser

Arabian Nights Fundraiser

Outback Breakfast and Dinner Fundraiser
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